2012 VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD


Minutes of the March Monthly VAB Meeting

Wednesday, March 13, 2013
2:00 PM, Council Chambers

1st Floor, City Hall (St. James)

Council Member John Crescimbeni, Chair, Excused


Cheryl L. Brown

Council Member Lori Boyer





Clerk to the Board

School Board Member Cheryl Grymes, Excused

School Board Member Fred “Fel” Lee, Alternate


Heather Pelegrin
Council Appointed Citizen Member Kristanna Barnes 

VAB Team
School Board Appointed Citizen Member Denise Wallace, Excused




---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

In Attendance:

William H. Jeter, Jr., VAB Attorney
Loree French, Counsel to the Property Appraiser

Keith Hicks, Chief Appraiser

Harry Guetherman, Commercial Division Chief, PAO

Keith Hall, Residential Division Chief, PAO

Dana Clark, Homestead Division Chief, PAO

Jason Craft, Commercial Division Supervisor, PAO
Chairwoman Boyer called the meeting to order at 2:08 PM
1. Introductions of Board and staff.  The Chair confirmed that a quorum was present.
2. Approval of the meeting minutes from the previous month’s Board meeting that was held on February 21, 2013.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to accept the meeting minutes.  School Board Member Lee 2nd the motion.  Board approved 3-0.
3. William Jeter, VAB Attorney, explained the Public Comments procedures.
4. Public Comments section:
· VAB # 15170 – Mark Middlebrook

5. Explanation by William Jeter, VAB Attorney, regarding the status of VAB # 185 which was deferred at the previous meeting.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to defer the recommendation for VAB # 185 to the April 18th Board Meeting.  2nd by School Board Member Lee.  Board approved 3-0.
6. Explanation by William Jeter, VAB Attorney, regarding VAB # 15115.  Mr. Jeter deferred to Loree French and Dana Clark with the PAO regarding what has happened since the previous meeting.  Dana Clark explained that in their research they never found any application from the petitioner for the 2012 tax year.  The PAO stated they would not object to the Board granting the late file petition and scheduling a hearing since there was a miscommunication and possible language barrier.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to accept the late file petition and schedule a hearing.  2nd by School Board Member Lee.  Board approved 3-0.  
7. School Board Member Lee made a motion to accept the late file and grant a hearing for VAB # 15170.  2nd by Citizen Member Barnes.  Board approved 3-0.
8. Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to accept all of the recommended decisions on the spreadsheet for the March 13, 2013 meeting.  2nd by School Board Member Lee.  Board approved 3-0.
9. William Jeter, VAB Attorney, discussed late filed petitions.  While the Board cannot set a deadline for late filed petitions, late filed petitions can be considered with regard to whether accepting the petition will be harmful to the performance of Board functions in the taxing process. Mr. Jeter has conferred with VAB Staff, and has concluded that the special magistrate hearing process for timely filed petitions is nearing its end.  Mr. Jeter proposed and the Board agreed that late file petitions received March 1, 2013 or later may be denied (even if "good cause" is demonstrated) because acceptance of petitions after that date would require special hearing schedules and would disrupt VAB's ability to close out the 2012 tax year.
10. William Jeter, VAB Attorney, discussed proposed legislation that will, if passed, affect the VAB process.  VAB members have been provided copies of the proposed law.  
Announce date and location of next 2012 VAB meeting:   Thursday, April 18, 2013 at 2:00 pm







          1st Floor, City Hall, Council Chambers
Meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm.
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